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Jim McGee, Alexander & Cleaver/MAFC
CALL TO ORDER
Chairman, James Johnson, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning and Refrigeration (“HVACR”) Contractors (“Board”) to order at 9:50 a.m. because of inclement weather.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members of the Board reviewed the minutes of the December 8, 2010 Board meeting and
MOTION I was made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Warren, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes without corrections.
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE REPORT
Staff submitted an oral report of reviewed applications during review meeting of December 8, 2010.   The report given is as follows and may be amended:  The Application Review Committee reports that there were a total of 13 applications received for review, 6 original apprentice applications, 6 original apprentices and 1 renewal apprentice referred for additional information.
MOTION II was made by Mr. Warren seconded by Mr. Clinedinst and unanimously carried to approve the Application Review Committee report without correction.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
Complaint Committee submitted an oral report and printed status report was not made available for review.  The report is as follows and may be amended: Complaints reviewed December 9, 2010 through January 12, 2011, 145 complaints open, 60 under intake review, 16 complaints recommended closed, 9 complaints under investigation, 37 complaints for pre-charge review, 3 complaints with criminal charges, 5 complaints for OAH hearing, and 2 complaints reinvestigation for this reporting period. 
MOTION III was made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Gawne and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee report.
PSI
Report for December, 2010:

	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	46
	14
	32
	30%


Board member, Mr. Clinedinst, asked if the exam vendor, PSI, will provide a presentation to the Board in April.  Mr. Smitson advised that PSI will provide the examination and the ranking of difficulty of each question focusing on the most frequently missed questions.  The Board will determine the validity of the exam questions and whether they are appropriate in measuring the understanding of the exam candidate.

REMINDERS:
PSI visit is scheduled for April 13, 2011.  Board members are asking to review examination questions to determine relevance:


- review of missed questions frequently


- which questions chosen by candidates


- determine to eliminate or change questions

Meeting with Occupational Boards

There will be a meeting of the occupational boards following the March 9, 2011 board meeting.  Notices will be forwarded to Board members.

EXECUTIVE SESSION
Motion IV was made by Mr. Fred Matusky, seconded by Mr. Robert Gawne, and unanimously carried that the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-conditioning and Refrigeration Contractors go into Executive Session, at 10:00 a.m., 500 N. Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  The meeting is permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, § 10-508 (a) (7).  The purpose of the meeting was to consult with counsel pending a potential litigation prior to considering what, if any, action it would take on the proposed regulation. The Board reconvened into public session at 10:50 a.m.

Motion VI was made by Mr. Matusky seconded by Mr. Gawne and unanimously carried that the Board accepts the dispositions rendered in the Executive Session.

OLD BUSINESS
Proposed Regulation
The Board voted to defer taking final action.

NEW BUSINESS
Inspector Examination

Board member, Mr. Clinedinst had asked that the Board create an examination specifically for Inspectors.  It was agreed that the examination vendor, PSI, use the existing master exam in designing an exam specifically for Inspectors.  This specially designed exam should be marked or highlight certain questions that would not be required for individuals who are sitting for an inspector examination.   The decision for this will be announced during the April meeting scheduled with PSI.

Motion VII was made by Mr. Matusky seconded by Mr. Clinedinst and unanimously carried that the Board review the regulation for Inspector requirements for license.

CORRESPONDENCE
North American Trade Schools Curriculum
North American Trade School has submitted its curriculum for review and approval of courses, in order for credit to be granted toward a journey license for attendees who successfully complete the course.  Mr. Clinedinst has agreed to review the curriculum and report back to the Board at next month’s meeting of his findings.
COUNSEL'S REPORT

None.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
None
Adjournment

MOTION IV made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Gawne and unanimously carried to adjourn.  There being no further business meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

         
√


Approved without corrections

           

            
Approved with corrections


James Johnson





 
February 9, 2011

James Johnson, Chairman
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IT WAS DETERMINED THAT THE NEXT MEETING OF THE BOARD WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 9, 2011 AT 9:30 A.M. IN THE 3rd FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM AT 500 N. CALVERT STREET.
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